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Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

This week in Celebration of the Word…  

“We focused on Fairtrade Fortnight. We listened to a piece of 

scripture that reminded us that the small things in life are 

important. It reminded us to be true to who we are and to 

always think about our actions. Fairtrade helps farmers get 

better working conditions and fairer prices. Fairtrade isn't just 

about products; it is about dignity and care. We should 

always care for others and show fairness.” 

This week in Afternoon Prayer…  

“We prayed for International Day of Peace. We thought about 

how we can act now for a peaceful world. We also prayed for 

Little Way Week and reflected on the little things that we can 

do with great love. For example, smiling or holding the door 

open for teachers. We also prayed for our Macmillan Coffee 

Morning, holding our cake sale on the playground to support 

people living with cancer.” 

By Marlon Richards 10ESM 

 

 

 

• Year 10 Assessment Week     
Monday 29 September 2025 – Friday 3 October 2025 
 

• Awards Evening – Year 8 and Year 9 (Invite only) 
Wednesday 22 October 2025 (5pm to 6pm) 
 

• Awards Evening – Year 10 and Year 11 (Invite only) 
Thursday 23 October 2025 (5pm to 6pm) 
 

• Cultural Heritage Day 
Friday 24 October 2025 
 

• Half Term 
Monday 27 October 2025 to Friday 31 October 2025 
 

 

 

Important Dates to Note 

Year 10 pupils will begin their assessment week on Monday. It 

is essential that all pupils arrive on time, fully equipped, and 

ready to engage with their assessments. 

These assessments are a key part of their academic journey, 

and pupils are encouraged to use their time wisely in 

preparation. 

 

Year 10 Assessment Week 
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Period Monday 29 September Tuesday 30 September Wednesday 1 October Thursday 2 October 
Friday 3 
October 

1 English Lit Maths IT RE 

M
us

ic
/D

ra
m

a 
P1

 &
 P

2 

9:15 Start 45 Minutes 1 hour 1 hour 1 hour 

   Non Calculator   

Break   Break     

2 and 3 
Science Combined 

Biology History Hosp & Catering Health and SC 

10:50 Start 1h 10m 1h 20m 1 hour 1h 15m 

  Calculators  Spanish Reading Engineering Design 

    F=45m    H=1 hour 1h 15m 

        

Lunch   Lunch     

4 GCSE Business Computer Science 
Science Combined 

Chemistry Geography 

13:50 Start 1 hour 1 hour 1h 10m 1h 10m 

   GCSE Drama Calculators  
   1 hour   

Year 10 Assessment Week 

Timetable 

Class Charts 

Login details for pupils to access class charts will 

be emailed to parents and pupils from next week 

Monday. 

By Ms Hewett 

Parent Pay 

Please be aware that there is a fraudulent app in 

the Apple App Store that mimics ParentPay 

branding.  Please do not download this app. 

The genuine Parent Pay app can only be 

downloaded from the official Parent Pay website. 

Parking Outside School 

We encourage pupils to walk, cycle, or take the bus to school whenever 

possible. It’s a great way to promote independence and reduce traffic 

around the school. For those who cycle, we have secure bike parking 

available on site. 

The 101 bus conveniently stops right outside the school gates. 

If you're dropping off or picking up your child by car, please take extra 

care around the school entrance.  

To help keep everyone safe, we kindly ask that you: 

• Park on a nearby side road and let your child walk to meet you, away 

from the busy entrance. 

• Avoid parking on pavements or blocking driveways. 

• Observe all road signs and school bollards. 

• Be mindful of children crossing between parked cars and buses. 

Thank you for helping us keep the school environment safe and 

welcoming for all our pupils. By Mr Holder 
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Open Evening 

 

On Tuesday, we proudly hosted our annual Open Evening, welcoming parents of Year 6 pupils to explore our school. Each 

department showcased an impressive array of pupils’ work and offered engaging activities for families to enjoy together. A 

heartfelt thank you to all staff and pupils who generously gave their time and energy, staying until 6pm to guide our visitors 

and share the spirit of our school.  
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Becoming a Priest 

I was delighted to join Tim, our Jesuit Novice, at his Vow 

ceremony on Saturday 6 September. This was a very special 

occasion where Tim, and three other Novices, professed their 

vows to serve God and to enter the Society of Jesus. This 

includes the vows of poverty, chastity and obedience in the 

Society of Jesus. Tim has spent the last year in service, studying 

at Manresa House, home of the Jesuits in Britain. Part of Tim's 

journey towards Priesthood has included volunteering at Saint 

John Wall and many pupils have got to know him during 

lessons, lunchtimes and sporting activities. We all send Tim 

our prayers and best wishes as he undertakes this important 

role. 

We have two new Novices volunteering this year, Martin and 

Joseph are pleased to be able to continue this partnership with 

the Jesuits. 

By Miss Marston 

 

Catholic Life Visit to St Mary's Coffee Club 

Pupils have been helping out at a Macmillan Coffee Morning 

encouraging guests to name a teddy bear and guess how 

many sweets were in a jar. There were plenty of tea and 

coffee cups to collect and wash but pupils did have time for 

a slice of cake for their hard work. Next week is a darts 

competition. 

By Mrs Clayton 

 

Year 7 Welcome Mass  

Since returning in September, pupils in Year 7 have been 

preparing for their Welcome Mass in October. Pupils have 

been thinking about all the different words that describe God 

and how God is seen as being a shield in the Bible. They have 

then reflected on our own school shield and the life of Saint 

John Wall, thinking about how they can use their gifts and 

talents as they journey through school with us. Each pupil has 

written “each and every unique child” (some in their home 

language) on a printout of our school shield, and these will be 

carried to the altar during their Welcome Mass – their official 

welcome into our St John Wall family.   
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Open Evening 

This week, we had our school Open Evening. It was lovely to 

welcome families into the Chapel which showcased a range of 

different activities that are on offer during break and lunch 

times, as well as a display of work from pupils in our 

Chaplaincy teams and lifestyle lessons. This evening also 

allowed families to experience the prayerful quietness of the 

Chapel that pupils experience when they visit during form, 

lesson time or for a service. Thank you to Mrs Ellis for her 

support throughout open evening.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fairtrade Fortnight  

This year, Fairtrade Fortnight is happening from September 22 

to October 5. Fairtrade Fortnight is a powerful reminder that 

our everyday choices can make a global impact. Fairtrade 

supports farmers and workers in developing countries in many 

different ways. Fairtrade ensures fair wages, safe conditions 

and sustainable practises. Together we can build a fairer 

world.  

Here are 5 top tips to support fairtrade:  

1. Look for the logo: when shopping, check for the Fairtrade 

mark on products like chocolate, tea and coffee.  

2. Swap one item: try to replace a regular product with a 

Fairtrade alternative. Every small change counts.  

3. Spread the word: talk to your friends and family about why 

Fairtrade matters! Awareness can lead to action.  

4. Get creative: design some Fairtrade posters to raise 

awareness.  

5. Support local shops: many local shops stock Fairtrade 

good. This supports both Fairtrade and local businesses.   

 

Lifestyle – Catholic Social Teaching  

I have been very impressed with the hard work of the 

Year 7 and Year 8 pupils in my Lifestyle classes this 

term. So far this term, pupils have had an introduction 

and a recap of Catholic Social Teaching and also a 

specific focus on Care for Creation and Option for the 

Poor.   

Pupils began the year by completing a sort-card activity 

looking at the 7 Catholic Social Teachings and have also 

completed posters on the importance of taking action 

to look after the earth. Well done to you all!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Mr Lysaght  
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European Day of Languages at 

SJW 

The European Day of Languages is celebrated every year on 

the 26th September. It was first launched in 2001 by the 

Council of Europe (this year is the 25th anniversary), which 

includes over 45 countries. The main goal is to celebrate the 

rich variety of languages spoken across Europe - not just 

official languages, but regional and minority languages too. 

Across Europe, schools, cultural centres, and communities 

take part with language games, performances, workshops, 

and displays of linguistic diversity. 

Saint John Wall is a multicultural school. There are currently 

approximately fifty-eight community languages spoken in 

school. We celebrated the European Day of Languages with a 

quiz in lessons and with the international Macmillan Coffee 

morning. It was great to taste so many cakes from lots of 

different cultures. 

The European Day of Languages reminds us that everyone 

should feel proud of their linguistic and cultural heritage! 

By The MFL Department 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also had a special lunch menu. 

European Day of Languages Themed menu  

(Celebrating linguistic diversity in Europe and across the 

world.)  

At break time we served:  

Croissant  Waffles  

Special Lunchtime menu:  

Main meals  

Frankfurters  Goulash   Paella (veg)  

Carbonara (veg)  

Desserts  

Sticky toffee pudding   Chocolate dessert  

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Staff and pupils have been donating cakes and sweet treats 

in order for us to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support. 

It was a huge success!  Thank you to everyone who made 

this a successful event especially to Mrs Hewett and the Year 

10 House Captains. 
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Head of Year News 

 
Year 11 

Year 11 afterschool revision will begin on Monday 29 

September. This takes place everyday (apart from Fridays) 

until 4.15pm. These revision sessions are compulsory for all 

pupils in Year 11 to support their learning. If pupils are unable 

to attend a revision session, they should see Miss Reynolds in 

advance of the day with medical or sixth form/college evening 

evidence.  

 

Year 11 Head Boy & Head Girl and Deputies 

This week we chose who will represent SJW as Head Boy 

and Head Girl along with their deputies.  Congratulations to 

the four pupils who will be fantastic ambassadors for the 

school. 

By Miss Lally 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 

Welcome back to Year 10! This year promises to be busy, 

challenging, and full of exciting opportunities—so grab 

every one of them and make it count.  

As you know, Exam week starts next week, so now is the 

time to get prepared, stay focused, and give your absolute 

best effort. A quick reminder about uniform expectations: 

skirts at the correct length, shirts tucked in, blazers on, and 

black shoes every day. As we head into exam season, don’t 

forget the importance of being fully equipped and some top 

tips for exams: make sure you get a good night’s sleep, eat 

a proper breakfast, and avoid last-minute cramming so you 

can stay calm and focused. Let’s start the term strong and 

set the tone for a fantastic year ahead! 

Top positives for homework 

Anton Antonemilianuspillai 10BRO 

Rana Hassan 10RAH 

Sartaj Singh 10CAL 

Kody Nguyen 10ILY 

Gurjot Singh 10ILY 

Harjot Singh 10RAH 

Nagina Amdad 10BRO 

Dilianne Levande 10BRO 

By Miss Cummings 
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Head of Year News 

 
Year 9 

We’re thrilled to welcome our Year 9 pupils back after the 

summer holidays. We hope you’ve had a chance to rest, 

recharge, and are now ready to embrace the opportunities of 

the new academic year. 

As we begin this important stage in your school journey, we 

want to emphasise the importance of excellent attendance 

and positive behaviour. Being in school every day, on time, 

and ready to learn is the foundation for success. We expect 

all pupils to show respect and kindness around the school and 

on the playground, helping to create a safe and supportive 

environment for everyone. 

This year, we’re focusing on how we can build bridges and 

break barriers—whether that’s overcoming challenges, 

supporting one another, or striving to reach personal goals. 

Every pupil has the potential to succeed, and together we can 

create a culture where everyone feels empowered to do their 

best. 

A key part of this is showing respect for each other’s personal 

space and boundaries. We want all pupils to feel safe, valued, 

and comfortable in school. Treating one another with dignity 

and understanding helps us build a community where 

everyone can flourish. 

Please remember to come to school in full school uniform, 

including your school bag and all necessary equipment. 

Being prepared shows pride in yourself and your learning, and 

helps set the tone for a productive day. 

Let’s make this term one of growth, achievement, and unity. 

Welcome back, Year 9—we’re excited to see what you’ll 

accomplish! 

By Mrs Chand 

 

Year 8 

It has been a real privilege to welcome Year 8 back for the 

start of a new academic year.  I am excited to see how Year 

8 will continue to grow, both academically and personally, as 

they build on the foundations laid last year.  

Consistently good attendance ensures that no learning is 

missed and that every pupil remains fully engaged with their 

lessons.  Equally, positive behaviour allows us to create a safe 

and supportive environment where everyone can 

thrive.  Together, these two elements are the cornerstones 

of progress and achievement. 

Year 8 is also about developing character, resilience, and 

ambition.  It is a time to take on new challenges, to set high 

standards, and to push through difficulties with 

determination.  I encourage our pupils to approach this year 

with positivity and commitment, knowing that their actions 

today will shape the opportunities of tomorrow. 

As we move forward, I want Year 8 to remember this guiding 

principle:  

“Build bridges, not walls; break barriers, not spirits.”   

By working together, supporting each other, and celebrating 

each other, we can achieve far more than we ever could 

alone. 

I look forward to seeing the many successes and 

achievements that this academic year will bring, and I know 

that with dedication and support, Year 8 will shine.  

By Mr Hussain 
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PE 

Core PE 

Rakeem Douglas 8MAV –Excellent in leading the stretches and naming the muscle groups. 
Ernesto Breton Johnson 10CAL - Getting group organised and helping to ensure the whole group show good behaviour and 
attitude during line-ups and end of lesson. 

CNAT Sport 

David Oye 9HEA - Answered well in CNAT do now activities and helpful during tasks in supporting pupils such as Josue in group 
tasks. 
Khalid Ali 10RAH - Turning up to the intervention and completing his risk assessment - taking that ownership with his own 
coursework! 

By Mr Ahmed 

Core PE 

Cristian Zbaric 7THO - Good start to PE at SJW. Lots of good questions, answer and positive attitude in PE. 
Khoi Nguyen 11MUH - Helpful when setting up and packing away. Brings his own racket for badminton and shows a 
lot of enthusiasm in lesson. 

Kyreese Williams 11GUE - Good questions and answering in lessons. He has shown clear signs of revision and hard work 
over the summer to prepare for his exams coming up next year. 

By Mr Arshad 

Chloe Magala 8BRK - Working really hard and trying to be the best that she can be. 
Erika Dovleag 11KIY - A great start to year 11 making a real impact on the game and her team in her first lesson. 
Mohammed Omar Younas 9HAB - A great start to GCSE showing enthusiasm and knowledge around the subject. 
Isaiah Foster 10CAL - A great work ethic in all aspects of the subject. 

By Mrs Padmore 

Meerah Badhan 8RES - Fantastic start to the new academic year, gives 100% effort in all PE lessons! Keep up the good work!  
Sunnah Rafiq 11BRT - Positive start to the new unit, focused and determined in lesson.  

By Mrs Ratcliffe 

Ri'kiyah McCann 9BRS - For giving max effort and enthusiasm. 
Hadassa Elie 11KIY - For always trying to improve. 

By Miss Reynolds 

 

Stars of the Month
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RE 

Taylor Milligan 11JON - For always being ready to learn and maintaining a dedicated work ethic in RE, attentive and wise. 
Arielle Elise Njike Yomi 10ILY - Excellent effort to prepare for forthcoming Year 10 assessment, learned and wise. 
Tobias Kroscen 9HAB - For his enthusiasm to share his point of view in our RE lessons, learned and wise. 

By Mrs Begum 

History 

Nadia Jankiewicz 7ANT - For her fantastic efforts to understand and express her understanding in our History lessons so far, 
curious and active. 

By Mrs Begum 

English 

Amrit Bhopal 8RES - For absolutely amazing effort in his Bedrock homework. 

By Mrs Mavrogenis 

Nadia Jankiewicz 7ANT & Ranveer Kumar 7ANT - For consistently giving their best effort in all English lessons. 

Oyinkansola Olayiwola 10ILY, Maria Traila 10CAL, Sara Antony 10ESM, Sebastian Kaso 10ESM, Kamalpreet Kaur 10CAL, & 
Ethan Mthinsi 10ESM - For producing an excellent piece of work in the recent formative assessment. 

Jacob Boahene 11MUH, Owes Imadonmwinyi 11BRT, Salim Ali 11JON & Harsh Kumar 11BRT - For contributing so well to 
class discussions to help develop their knowledge and understanding of An Inspector Calls. 

By Miss Flinn 

Talha Javed 9PAD & Ernesto Breton Johnson 10CAL - Hard work and excellent commitment in English. 
Rejoice Idemudia 7ARD - Excellent start to Year 7 English, great effort and behaviour. 

By Mrs Wieremiewicz 

Health and Social Care 

Gursirath Kaur 9HEA - Amazing start to health and social lessons. 
Makda Abraha 10CAL - For impressing with her coursework. 
Alisha Khokhar 11JON - For amazing attention to detail when prepping for coursework. 

By Miss Reynolds 

 

Stars of the Month
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Humanities, MFL and STAC 

Angela Baruti 9HEA - Fantastic start to GCSE History - enthusiastic and engaged in lessons. 
Josaiah Owusu Nana 8MAV - Excellent effort and focus in History lessons. 
Goldlyn Omali Okankwo 9AHM - Fantastic start to GCSE History - enthusiastic and engaged in lessons. 

By Miss Lally 

Devontae Hewitt 9BRS - Fantastic start to GCSE History- enthusiastic and focused. 
Alberto Tofei 8BRK - Excellent effort and focus in History lessons. 
Rana Hassan 10RAH - Excellent effort with examination homework. 

By Miss Guest 

Talha Javed 9PAD - Excellent start to GCSE History - engaged and focused in lessons. 
Oyinkansola Olayiwola 10ILY - Excellent effort with both History classwork and homework. Demonstrates high level of 
understanding. 

By Ms Thomas 

Rihanna Guesh 11JON - Fantastic start to Geography this year! Well done for taking pride in your work and participating in 

class. 

Krzysztof Daszkiewicz 11JON - Excellent participation with insightful ideas in Geography lessons - well done! 

Seim Teklesenbet 8MAV - For a wonderful attitude to learning and sharing of knowledge and understanding in Geography. 

By Mr Brayshaw 

Veer Kaura 11JON - Excellent effort and participation in class. 

Annabel Ika 8PHA - Excellent effort in French lessons. 

Blake Johnson 8RES - Excellent effort with the topic of social media. 

By Mrs Bigongiari 

Kyle Khan BRS - For consistently showing a positive attitude in Spanish lessons and completing all work to a high standard. 

Asia- Lei Waller 10ILY - Excellent effort in Spanish lessons. 

Tafari Takawira 7THO - Excellent effort in Spanish lessons. 

By Miss Kaur 

Samiem Stosray 7BAI - Settling into lessons brilliantly. Has engaged and responded well in all his lessons. 

STAC  

Stars of the Month
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Science 

Ivana Holubova 7ARD - For going above and beyond to be helpful in lessons. 

Edgaras Tamosauskas 7ARD - For always being polite and respectful and trying very hard. 

Elisha Ezebuiro 8PHA & Chloe Magala 8BRK - Excellent effort and focus in science lessons. 

Mikail Ahmid 9AHM - For always being on task and focussed on his work. 

Georgia Goring 9PAD - for excellent work completed in all science lessons. 

Safah Akhtar 9HAB - For excellent focus and participation in lessons. 

Aaliyah Bains 10CAL - For helping out on open evening in science and being an excellent role model. 

David Ifeosame 10RAH - For always being on task and working hard in lessons. 

Rayna Jassal 11MUH - For always participating in lessons and putting her best into everything she does. 

Damaris Tofei 11KIY - For working on revising science almost every evening and making an effort to email me outside of lesson 

time about work. 

By Mrs Ilyaas 

Tanzeela Miah 8PHA & Kirandeep Taal 8BRK - Both always trying really hard in science. Positive attitude to learning. 

Fatima Qasim 9AHM - Excellent effort in Science. 

Kyle Khan 9BRS - Excellent effort and positive attitude in Science. 

Charlene Tuong 10ILY - Always has a positive attitude and tries hard in science. 

Hairan Kimba 10ILY - Excellent effort. 

Sham Mehari-Gabremicael 11GUE - Helping in open evening and always trying his best. 

Owes Imadonmwinyi 11BRT- Helping with open evening and having a positive start in Science. 

By Miss Kiyani 

 

Stars of the Month
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